
 

 

 

 

 

Issue:  2  9 February 2018 

Looking Ahead 

February  

Mon 12 Undies Drive commences for Wayside 

Chapel 

Tues 13 Shrove Tuesday – Pancake day 

6.30pm Kinder Info evening 

Wed 14 10am Ash Wednesday Mass 

Fri 16 Yoga Yrs 2 & 3 

Book Club orders due (am) 

Vinnies Night Patrol Collection 

Tues 20 6.30pm Parent Ed in Literacy (Kinder) 

Fri 23 Yoga Yrs 2 & 3 

Mon 26 Robotics Yr 5 

Tues 27 Yr 3 boys to St Paul’s 

Wed 28 Northern Beaches Swim Carnival 

March  

Fri 2 Staff Development Day 

Mon 5 Catholic Schools Week commences 

Mon 5 Robotics Yr 5 

7pm P&F meeting – all welcome 

Tues 6 Open Day 

Yr 4 Barracks excursion 

Thurs 8 Yr 6 Leaders Day 

Broken Bay Swim Carnival at Mingara 

Fri 9 Yoga Yrs 2 & 3 

9-11am Soccer Clinics Yrs 3 – 5 

Sat 10 Welcome Drinks at Wakehurst Golf 

Club 

Fri 16 Yoga Yrs 2 & 3 

9 – 11am Soccer Clinics Yrs 3-5 

Vinnies Night Patrol Collection 

Fri 23 Soccer Clinic Yrs 3 – 6 

Tues 27 Ani Bullying play for Yrs 4-6 

Fri 30 Good Friday 

 
Dear Families  
 

Catholic schools are a faith community united through the common belief that Christ is at the centre of what we 

do, believe and teach. Each one of us belongs to the community. This belonging was evident last Saturday when we 

gathered to celebrate the life of Edward Sharp. Through this time of sadness and sorrow, Eddy’s family were able to 

draw strength from all those who united in support. The family has expressed their sincere gratitude at the support 

from the St Kieran’s community. 

Each year a school sets goals and targets as part of the annual School Improvement Plan (SIP). These goals are 

shared with the school community in detail at the first Parents and Friends (P&F) Meeting of the year. The goals are 

part of a three year plan of which we are now in the second year. There are three broad goals covering the three 

aspects of school life. These are: 

1. Mission: To deepen students’ connection between Jesus’ teachings and their discipleship 

2. Learning and Teaching: To increase student ownership of learning in order to improve outcomes. 

3. Pastoral Care: To embed a culture of wellbeing to further develop social and emotional learning skills 

Details of these goals will be shared at the P&F Meeting on Monday 5 March at 7pm. 

Aside from these goals, there are other aspects of school life which I intend to review through consultation with the 

school community. These include the areas of behaviour management, homework and the riding of bicycles to 

school. Some changes have already begun but I can assure you that you will be able to have your say during the 

year. 

Finally, there are a couple of reminders that are timely for the beginning of the year. The first is with uniform. The 

parent handbook lists the uniform that students should be wearing. This extends to jewellery, hair and accessories. 

We ask you to ensure that your child is wearing the correct uniform. The second concerns car park pick up. When 

picking up your child/ren, please do not get out of your car. This holds up the flow of traffic which needs to keep 



moving. Children should be climbing into the car with their bag or placing the bag on the front seat. DO NOT let 

your child/ren put their bag into the back of the car through the automatic opening rear window. Your 

cooperation will ensure the safety of our children. Thank you for your support. 

God bless 
 

Michael Gallagher  
Principal  
 

        Awards         

KC All of Kindergarten KH All of Kindergarten 

1L Patrick H and Lucy W 1R Zara B and Ben P 

2HB Blake L and Milli T 2S Sophie O and Matthew C 

3B Aoife S and Max H 3V Jackson G and Eve C 

4G Andie B, Josie S and Jack H 4K Maddison B and Jaden W 

5K Charlie R and Shae L Yr 5/6 Jada S and Flynn T 

Yr 6 Jas K and Lily-Rose M PE Isaac C, Oskar P, Mikel M, Abbey M, Jackson G 
& Aurelia S 

Band  Italian Aoife S, Mikel M, Nicholas H, Catherine B 

 

SCHOOL News 

School Fees 
Invoices for 2018 were emailed to all families at the end of January from the Catholic Schools Office.  This invoice 

shows the total due for the year and the amounts and dates payment is required.  Please adhere to your payment 

schedule as requested on your family registration form.  

 If you are paying in the standard three instalments first payment is due by 23 February, 

 If you are paying monthly, fees are due by 15th of each month.   

 For other instalment types please check your invoice. 
 

If you wish to change your time payments or discuss your fees please contact Julia.postle@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Statements will be emailed to all families at the beginning of each month showing amounts owing. Unpaid fees will 

be referred to the Catholic Schools Office for collection unless other arrangements have been made. 

Medication Reminder and Expiry 
If your child requires medication at school please ensure you have completed the correct forms and that the 
medication you supply has been approved by a doctor and that all medication has sufficient expiry dates.   
 
No medication will ever be given without written approval from a doctor, this includes Panadol, Nurofen etc. 

 
 

  

Dear Parents, 
The best gift any parent can give a child is the love of books and the joy and benefits of independent reading for fun. 
Children who read at home, or are read to, have a head start on reading success in school. 
 
Our school is again participating in Scholastic Book Club this year.  Up to twice a term, during the school year, we 
will send home a Club catalogue with a different selection of books offered for all ages. 
 
You’ll find award-winning books and bestsellers, as well as old and new favourites.  We recommend them because 
the books span a wide range of children’s reading levels and interests and because they are inexpensive (some 
books cost as little as $2). 
 
It is easy to order.  The Book Club LOOP platform for parents allows you to pay by credit card.  Your child’s order is 
submitted directly to school safe and sound and the books will be delivered to class.  You can place your child’s 
order at scholastic.com.au/LOOP or using the LOOP app, which can be downloaded from the App Store or Google 
Play. 
 
PLEASE NOTE THAT CASH ORDERS WILL NO LONGER BE ACCEPTED. 
 
Each order helps earn free books and teaching materials for our school, however there is never any 
obligation to order.  

mailto:Julia.postle@dbb.catholic.edu.au


Issue 1 orders must be placed by Friday 16 February. 
 
Religious Education  
Parish Sacramental Program 2017- 2018  
The Parish Sacramental Program recommences for Year 3 children with the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation.  Parents of children who wish to continue their Sacraments of Initiation are 
requested to attend the Parent Catechesis Session for Reconciliation on Monday 12 Feb at 9.30am 
OR Tuesday 13 February at 7.00pm in St Kieran’s Church.  

 
Advance notice for our Year 2 children. - The Sacrament of Confirmation will be celebrated by Bishop Peter A 
Comensoli on Saturday 11 August in St Kieran’s church.  
Enrolment for the 2018 – 2019 Sacramental group will be on Tuesday the 5 June from 9 -10am and again 
from 6 -7pm in the St Kieran’s Parrish Centre   

 
For further information please contact Janette on 0408 866 521 or at sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.au . 
 

Family Prayer Packs 
Prayer is a way of communicating and strengthening our relationship with God. Prayer 
can take many forms and one way that many people pray is as a family.  To assist you 
in your family prayer life, or get you started, your child will soon be bringing home a 
Family Prayer Pack.  Each class will have one prayer pack which will be shared with the 
children over the term.  The pack has user friendly instructions and is tailored to your 
child’s age.  There is also a prayer cube for you to make and keep for your family. 

Families are invited to use the pack for one or two days then return it to school for another family to use.  You are 
encouraged to add your family intentions to the book provided so other families can pray for you.  
 
Teaching and Learning  
Students have all commenced their studies in Religious Education.  All classes will study a Lent –Easter theme 
which is age appropriate.  However for the next few weeks students will involve themselves in the following areas of 
study. 

 Kindergarten: Belonging to God’s Family 

 Year One: Jesus our Friend 

 Year Two: Jesus shows me how to Love  

 Year Three: Reconciliation  

 Year Four Sacraments 

 Stage Three: Leading as a disciple of Jesus.  
 
Yours in Religious Education,  

Mrs Kerrie Wetzlar, Religious Education Coordinator  
 
Parent Education in Literacy 2018 - For Kindergarten Parents 
Tuesday 20 February, 6.30 - 8.30 pm - (This is additional to the Kinder Information evening on 13.2.18) 

This session aims to give parents strategies to help their child become a confident reader in their early school years. 
 
Also, we value parent help in our school and know that this works best when we work together with shared 
understanding.  
 
For this reason, if you wish to assist as a parent helper with reading or writing in the Kinder classes, you 
need to have attended this session.  However, the course needs to be completed only once, so there is no need 
to repeat the course if previously attended when an older sibling was in Kindergarten.  
  
The 2 main components of the course are: 

 An introduction to how children learn to read – with a St Kieran’s perspective 

 How to help with reading at home and at school 
 
The Kinder teachers will join me to also offer input from the point of view of the classroom teacher. 
 
If you are interested, please complete the registration form towards the end of this newsletter and return to the 
school office by Tuesday 13 February. 
 
Regards, 

Mary Brown, Literacy Coordinator 
 
Learning Support 
Welcome back to the new school year! 
As Learning Support teacher, I’d like to share with you some insight into how our program works at St Kieran’s.  
Please read through the following carefully as it will clarify some aspects of the type of support your child may 

mailto:sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.au


require.  Should your child require some extra intervention (either individually or as part of a small group) you will be 
informed via a letter during Week 6. 
 
Interventions may either be in the form of support that extends the learner or support that enables the learner to 
better access learning at his/her level.  
 
Should you have any queries regarding Learning Support please feel free to contact me at school. 

Marisa Bombardieri 
 
Our Learning Support Program is a multi-layered program designed to meet the needs of specific students as well as 
providing collaborative support in terms of the teaching and learning class programs.  
 
Children who are validated for a learning disability – receive regular, ongoing 1:1 support from the Learning Support 
Teacher.   Children, who are identified by their teacher as requiring support or extension in their learning, can be 
assisted in a variety of ways.  They could receive 1:1 or small group support from the Teacher’s Aide/Learning 
Support Assistant (Kerrie Powell Term One 2018), or the Learning Support Teacher.  At St Kieran’s the class 
teachers spend the first few weeks of Term 1 assessing their students and identifying learning needs.  In Week 5 of 
the term, Grade Meetings are held with the Principal and Learning Support teacher.  At these meetings the class 
teachers share their assessments and from these meetings interventions are planned to provide the relevant 
support.  This intervention can last from one term to more if required.  The Learning Plans teachers write usually 
support the children in areas of Literacy or Numeracy.   
 
At times, however, children will require specific support in areas such as Occupational Therapy or Speech 
Therapy.  These areas are quite specialised and have, in recent years become a more regular avenue of therapy for 
primary aged school children.  Teachers, after consultation with the Learning Support teacher, may suggest that 
(Speech or Occupational) therapy could be beneficial for your child.  If this is the case, then an initial assessment by 
the therapist would ascertain whether therapy would be effective.  Parents often aren’t familiar with the assistance 
Speech or Occupational therapy can offer and so the following is an outline of exactly what these specialised areas 
are about.  
 
Many children who are referred to Occupational Therapy have difficulties with handwriting. It is the Occupational 
Therapist’s task to assess the child’s handwriting and identify the underlying cause of the difficulties. The therapist will 
need to assess the level of functioning in the following areas: 
  

 Visual Motor Integration (neural function transferring what is seen into motor expression) 

 Fine Motor Skills (hand dominance, bilateral and motor co-ordination, in-hand manipulation, functional pencil grip, 
muscle tone, hand, arm and shoulder strength). 

 Visual Perception (discrimination between numbers, letters and words that are similar; spacing between letters; 
placing letters on the writing line and using margins correctly; identifying which letters have been formed 
completely; letter and number reversal). 

 Cognition (memory; language comprehension; specific learning difficulties e.g. problem solving and reasoning). 

 Possible sensory processing difficulties (..that interfere with posture, attention, tactile senses) 
  
These may all impact on handwriting so it is important to determine and diagnose the underlying cause of the 
handwriting problem. There are a number of activities that a child can do to help with handwriting difficulties. An 
Occupational Therapist will usually provide a program of activities to be done daily alongside the school handwriting 
program that focuses mainly on letter formation and legibility. These activities tend be incorporated into the child’s daily 
routine.  Most children improve with the correct intervention and with maturity.  Some issues however, tend to persist 
into adolescence and could continue into adulthood if the right intervention is not given. 
 
We do not currently have any Occupational Therapists working from our school, although if any parents needing the 
services of an OT aren’t sure who to contact, they are welcome to contact the school.   
  

 Speech Therapy is the treatment for most children with speech and/or language disorders. A speech disorder 
refers to a problem with the actual production of sounds, whereas a language disorder refers to a difficulty 
understanding or putting words together to communicate ideas. 

 Speech disorders include: 

 Articulation disorders: difficulties producing sounds in syllables or saying words incorrectly to the point that 
listeners can't understand what's being said.  

 Fluency disorders: problems such as stuttering, in which the flow of speech is interrupted by abnormal 
stoppages, repetitions (st-st-stuttering), or prolonging sounds and syllables (ssssstuttering).  

 Resonance or voice disorders: problems with the pitch, volume, or quality of the voice that distract listeners 
from what's being said. These types of disorders may also cause pain or discomfort for a child when speaking.  

 Language disorders can be either receptive or expressive: 

 Receptive disorders: difficulties understanding or processing language.  

 Expressive disorders: difficulty putting words together, limited vocabulary, or inability to use language in a 

socially appropriate way.  



 Literacy Development Delays: Speech Therapists also provide intervention for students who are in need of 

support to develop skills in Literacy.  These are students who require targeted intervention that supports the 
differentiation that occurs in the regular classroom setting. Speech Therapists are able to identify the issue and 
plan a specialised program of intervention.   

 
Currently, we have one Speech Therapist who works with identified children at school, during school times.  The 
Speech Therapist also sees children out of school hours.  It is important to note that both Occupational Therapists 
and Speech Therapists are specialist practitioners and are not part of the Diocesan Catholic School system.  The 
specialist working with students at St Kieran’s is a private practitioner who work under an independent business 
registration and is able to use the school premises in certain circumstances.  It is neither an expectation nor 
custom and practice that children automatically receive Speech Therapy during school hours.  This is 
because obviously in order to do this the child would miss out on valuable class time.  As there are some 
exceptional cases (and only limited places) there is a process around identifying and prioritising who receives 
Speech Therapy at school.   
 
A good plan of action is… 

 Firstly, parents need to discuss the possibility of Speech Therapy with the class teacher, or Learning Support 
Teacher in order to identify whether a child would benefit from intervention. 

 If parents decide to pursue this, then the Speech Therapist will always do an initial test and report to ascertain 
the child’s needs. 

 Parents can then decide whether or not to proceed with Speech Therapy.  If they would like their child to attend 
Speech Therapy at school (with Rebecca Clarke) they must make an appointment to see the Learning Support 
Teacher.  At this meeting the Speech Therapist’s report will be discussed.  This way, if it is a high needs case, or 
if there are special circumstances – we (the school) are able prioritise availability.  Parents are not to make 
private arrangements with the Speech Therapist to have sessions held during school hours.  It goes without 
saying that private arrangements for Speech Therapy outside of school hours is something parents may 
organise freely although it is still beneficial for the school to know that this is occurring.  This is because reports 
from the Speech Therapist will always contain identified concerns and strategies for teaching and learning which 
may be incorporated into the classroom setting.   

 
St Kieran’s Car Park Guidelines 
Please ensure that you share these with any friends/family that may drop off or pick up your children.  
 
C – Can you please ensure that you drive right down to the very end of the wall where we drop 
off/pick up the children? Even if there is no one behind you, please go to the very end to ensure that 
we maximize this space. Please indicate which direction you then intend to depart the car park from 

by indicating Right to King St and Left to Condamine St.  
 
A - Accept that anyone who parks in the Parish Car Park at pick up time during ‘drive through’ should wait until all 
cars have cleared from the queue. Letting people out of the car spaces slows down the queue considerably. We ask 
you to follow these guidelines to ensure that we can clear cars off King St as quickly as possible.  
 
R - Raise your name signs so that the teachers can see your name clearly. This then enables them to call the 
children to the pick-up line quicker. Teachers cannot identify parents through tinted windscreens. Teachers cannot 
read handwritten signs at a distance. The office will organise a new sign if required.  
 
P- Please always stay in your car during drop off and pick up times. If your child/children are not able to leave you in 
a ‘kiss and drop’ situation, please walk them in.  
 
A – Avoid the rush! Remember that you can pick up your children up to 3.10pm. Take some extra time and you'll 
have a smoother pick up.  
Are you driving down to end of the wall – where the stop sign is?  
 
R- Respect all other drivers at all times and make sure that we aren’t parking over our neighbour’s driveways in 
Gordon and King St. It is best practice for the safety of all children not to pull into driveways in Gordon St to turn 
around. Please drive to the top of the cul-de-sac to turn around.  
 
K – Know that doing these very simple steps will help make it work more efficiently. 
 
Band News 
Welcome to all Band members and parents, both seasoned and new.  It’s going to be a great year for the Band 
program.  
 
Welcome back to all Senior Band members.  We have had two great rehearsals already.  Students have been given 
four pieces to practice, and are really excited to perform.  
 



Welcome to Junior Band members.  We have had our first band rehearsal and had lots of fun learning about being in 
a band and playing together already.  Please ensure you have the ‘Tradition of ‘Excellence’ book for your instrument 
to take to your teacher.  
 
If there is anyone still interested in joining Junior Band, you’re never too late to join, so please contact the office and 
they can get in touch with Gayle (our Band emailer/coordinator) and myself to help you start your musical journey.  
 
I am very excited for what’s in stall this year.  

Miss Hodges, Band Conductor 
 

PARENT News 

From the P&F 
We hope everyone is settling into the new school year!  The routine can certainly be a bit of a shock to the system 
after the long summer holidays, or if your first child is starting school this year.  Please don’t hesitate to contact your 
Class Parents or the P&F representatives if there’s anything you’re unsure about – we’re all here to make school life 
as easy and fun as possible! 
 
With that in mind, we hope to see many of you – especially all of our lovely new families in both Kindy and the older 
grades – at our Welcome Drinks evening at 7:30pm on Saturday 10 March at the Wakehurst Golf Club.  This is 
a fun, casual social event – no fundraising involved – and our chance to welcome everyone to the St Kieran’s 
community for 2018.  Jump onto the Qkr App to book your tickets now, and get your babysitters booked in!  We look 
forward to sharing a few drinks and laughs with you all on what promises to be a fun and relaxed night.  
 
Class Parents – many thanks for popping your hands up to guide communication and events with your grade this 
year.  A reminder for any Class Parents who are available, this term’s meeting with our Principal, Michael Gallagher, 
will be held straight after morning assembly this coming Monday 12 February in the staff room.  Please let us know if 
there are any items you’d like included on the agenda. 
 
Dates for your diary 

 Class Parent meeting – Monday 12 February, 8:55am in the staff room 
 

 P&F meeting - Monday 5 March at 7pm in the school library.  
Come along and say hi, we’d love to see as many faces as possible and we promise a welcoming and short 
meeting (with some choccies to sweeten the deal!). Learn about the school’s plans for the year and hear 
progress on the exciting new Stage 3 classroom space and structure. 

 Welcome Drinks – Saturday 10 March, 7:30pm at Wakehurst Golf Club. Book your tickets on the Qkr app now! 
 

Have a great weekend everyone, 
Cheers from your P&F Committee 

 
Canteen:  Canteen Menu here . 
Shrove Tuesday is on Tuesday 13 February.  Pancakes will be $1.00 each with a limit of 3 per 
child.  These are the large size Golden pancakes.  They will be offered with either a drizzle of 
maple syrup, or a spread of strawberry jam, or just on their own (plain).  Thanks to all our 
helpers. 
 
Thank you to those who have offered up their time to volunteer in the school canteen, it is greatly appreciated.  The 
roster is looking really good, although we do have a few shifts free on a Wednesday (week 9 - 1 volunteer required 
and week 10 - 2 volunteers per shift), so if you like to help out once a term please let text me 0410 629 135 or email 
me @ joannemnesbitt@gmail.com.  It would be great if you could find a buddy to join you, or if you would like to 
meet other parents just contact me.  We also have a one single day free in Term 1, week 11, Wednesday 11th April 
2018. 
 
The dates we need help with are highlighted in red. Please find our most recent version of the 2018 Canteen Roster 
here . 
 
Looking forward to meeting all our new volunteers, and welcoming back our regulars. A special thanks to our 
Grandparents who are joining our team this year. Full on the job training will be provided. 
 
NEXT WEEK’s ROSTER (Term 1 - Week 4): 

 Wednesday 14 February: Ursula Halloway, Nicole Wall 

 Thursday 15 February: Ali Browne, Jennifer Lee 

 Friday 16 February: Sania Saady, Lou Henville, Angela Sokolow 
 
Any changes to the canteen roster, please contact: Jo Nesbitt - via text on: 0410 629 135. 
 
 

https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/rsfil/003773_cfad.pdf
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Canteen shift times: 

 Full day - 9.00am to 1.50pm 

 Morning shift - 9.00am to 11.15am (M) Highlighted in blue on the roster, and 

 Afternoon shift - 11.15am to 1.50pm (A) Highlighted in apricot on the roster. 
 
Any changes to the canteen roster, please contact: Jo Nesbitt - joanne.nesbitt@dbb.catholic.edu.au or text 0410 629 
135. 
 
Dad’s Curry Night – from the Dad’s Committee 
The first Curry night of the year will be in Manly at Ashiana’s restaurant located in the heart of Manly  
http://www.ashianaindianrestaurant.com.au/.  Raaj has looked after us many times and I will be putting on a Keg of 
beer as well. 
 
When:  Friday March 16th, 7.30pm at the restaurant, although we will catch up in the front bar of the Steyne Hotel 
from 6pm for pre-dinner drinks. 
Its RSVP so let me know when you can so I can let the restaurant know numbers. 
 
Look forward to catching up soon,  

All the best Howie - (Howard Giles), 0438 888 528, howardgiles100@hotmail.com 
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Uniform: To order please go to the Pickles website.   
 

Walking the Way 
Walking the Way is a school-based initiative in the Catholic Diocese of Broken Bay, designed to 
encourage parents in their sacred task of accompanying their children on their journey with 
God.  There are four elements:  Book & video / E-Bulletin / Parent gatherings / Annual retreat.  Click 
here http://walkingtheway.dbbcso.org/archive-2018-year-b.html   

 

PARISH News 

Sacramental Program News 

 Parents of children in Year 3 (and older) are reminded that the First Reconciliation Program commences this 
term with the Parent Information Meeting on Monday 12 February at 9.30am  OR Tuesday 13 February at 
7.00pm in St Kieran’s Church; 

 Group Facilitator Meetings will follow the Parent Information Meetings at 10.30am (Monday) OR 8.00pm 
(Tuesday) in St Kieran’s Church; 

 The next  Baptism of Young Children Program (for children aged 7 – 11 years) will commence in May 2018, 

prior to the beginning of the 2018 – 2019 Children’s Sacramental Program; 

 Advance notice - The Sacrament of Confirmation will be celebrated by Bishop Peter A Comensoli on Saturday 
11 August 2018 at 10.00am, 12 noon OR 3.00pm. 

 
Parents new to the school with children in Year 3 (and older) who would like their children to join the First 
Reconciliation program are asked to contact Janette. 

 
All relevant forms can be downloaded from the parish website at www.northharbourcatholic.org.au under the 
Sacraments tab. 
For further information please contact Janette on 0408 866 521 or at sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.au . 

Janette Davidson, Family and Sacramental Minister, Catholic Community of North Harbour 
 

Community News  

 

 
 
 
St Paul’s Catholic College Open Evening – Wednesday 28 February from 4pm – 7pm.  Darley Road Manly 
www.stpaulsmanly.nsw.edu.au  
 
Marist Open Day  
The Marist Open Day is to be held on Saturday 3 March from 10am to 1.30pm.  Enrolment for Yr 7 takes place in 
Year 5 and offers are made after interview in July the same year. 
Please remind parents that the enrolment process at Marist College takes place when their son is in Year 5 and 
offers are made after interview in July the same year. 270 Miller St, North Sydney, 9957 5000, 
www.maristcollege.com  
 
Allambie Jets Junior Rugby Union Football Club  
Registration opens online 31/1/2018 for players U6 – U11 www.allambierugby.com.au or join our Open day at 
Allambie Oval 16 February from 3.30pm.  Come along, have fun & get involved.  BBQ afterwards 
 
Cancer Council NSW launches interactive Healthy Lunch Box website for families 

http://www.picklesschoolwear.com/school/st-kierans-primary-school
http://walkingtheway.dbbcso.org/archive-2018-year-b.html
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The task of packing healthy school lunch your kids will love is now easier with Cancer Council NSW’s new Healthy 

Lunch Box website (healthylunchbox.com.au).  We know that 93% of children don’t eat enough vegetables and 22% 

are overweight.  
 
The website includes recipes and tips on how to include more fruit and veg in the family’s diet and is complete with 
an interactive lunch box builder to involve the kids, at home, or on the move with a smartphone or tablet. 
 
The website has been launched as part of Cancer Council NSW’s Eat It To Beat It program which runs free sessions 
and workshops for parents of primary aged school children, helping them to understand why fruit and vegetables are 
so important. Visit healthylunchbox.com.au to pack a quick and healthy lunch box today! 
 
Manly Warringah Basketball Association: (non-profit) will start the new after school competitions “Potter League” in 
March (for all primary school ages.  The Primary school program is linked here . 
 
Australian Girls’ Choir 
February auditions and classes are now open for girls in Years Kinder to 4.  For information go to aspagroup.com.au 
or phone 02 9922 6733. 
 

RETURN SLIPS 

 

= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = 

 

Parent Education in Literacy Course Registration Form   Please return by Tuesday 13 February 

Yes, I/we would like to attend the Literacy Kindergarten Parent Education Course on Tuesday 20 

February at 6.30-8.30pm. 

Name(s): (Please print) ________________________________________________ 

 

Child’s Name   _________________________________  Class:  ______ 

 

Signed:  ______________________________________    Contact No:  ________________ 

= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = 
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